United States Submarine Veterans, Inc

Seattle Base

Minutes of the May 18th Meeting

Held at Lake Washington VFW Hall

4330 148th Avenue Redmond, Wa 98052-5152

Base commander Ric Hedman called the meeting to order at 1903, May 20th, 30 reg. members, two new members, one new WW2 Sub vet guest and one spouse.

Pledge of allegiance was led by Larry Abbott, opening invocation by Don Smith.

Tolling of the boats was by Diamond Friedley and Karl Krumpholtz.

Introductions were made around the room.

Secretary Steve Shelton read the minutes of the March meeting and they were accepted as read.

Treasurer Jim Harper read the report and it was accepted as read. 

Storekeeper Bill Geise reported that we earned $105.00 but there was additional money for items that were mailed out.  Pat mentioned the computer video that and gave the proceeds to the treasurer. The report was accepted.

Web Page Don Mac Smith reported that he has had no complaints on the web page and it is up and running.

Don elaborated on the passage of Bills related to Veterans affairs. In summary, numerous bills have been signed (the most ever passed in one year) and passed by the new Governor. He asked that no matter what side of the Isle your on to please work with him on support for veteran bills. Many have been in the works for years. He credits the passage of these bills to the governor’s spouse (Mr. Mike) Don Smith also reported that our base is in district nine of USSVI, five rather than three districts in the western region.

Newsletter editor Dave Schuler thanked Bill Godfrey for giving him an article from Life Magazine, and encouraged people with interesting items to submit them to him.

Membership is at 128. The National figures were 10,930 members, a drop since the change in fees.

Old business:

Ric called our attention to a by-law change that was posted in the newsletter. He read the changes with the structures and conditions. He reminded us that we are rolling back the local structure to the lower rate. Dutch believes the higher rate structure will help offset the drop in received funds with the loss of the Russian Sub, was against the change.

Pat was sympathetic to Dutch yet he believed most of the members had taken advantage of the lower fees and the amount would not be significant. He is for the change. Don S. reinforced this view and added that he has seen other bases up the life membership only to retract it later. Ric mentioned that he could not have become a member at the higher rate. Another member pleaded the case of adding new younger members, spreading the word of our group. The lower structure will help. A few more comments on how to increase funds, Ric got us back on track and asked us to deal with the proposal, motion made and voted on and motion was passed.

Report on the 2007 convention has 600 signed up for the cruise to Alaska. We need 1400 cabins sold to have the dedicated cruise. There is a webpage and we have a link on our site.

Presentation

Our speaker was called to another dive and could not be here. 

Dave Goodson has agreed to report on the trip by he and Ric to 

First he updated us on the Cobra. It made it to San Diego, barely. It was in poor shape, leaking rusty and in need of repair. There are many problems and lack of communication as well as untruths on the condition of the boat and our involvement. Dave has had only one conversation with a person hired to deal with the history of the boat and he related parts of the talk.

Ric interjected that Don Mac received a letter from The San Diego Maritime organization, and will read it later.

Dave than explained that he and Ric were invited to Providence RI to look over the Russian K-77 Juliett class guided missile class submarine.  It was acquired by the Saratoga Maritime Foundation from a group Finnish group who had leased it from the Russians, sold it to a character familiar to many of us, towed to US waters, financially lost to the investor who hadn’t really purchased it, acquired by a film company and used in the making of k19, the widowmaker.

 After meeting with the sub vet base there they went to work answering questions that have troubled the principals involved for some time. 

It was unbelievable; three times the size of the Cobra, 95% all there with working systems!  They found the fresh water tanks and engineered a way to use the system to provide useful fresh water for the boilers and the sinks and toilets. They worked hard each day taking notes and helping the vets get started on projects. 

They do sleepovers; have heaters and bathrooms, and lots of room.

Dave explained the history of the boat, which was one of two, purchased by Finland, and through a complicated series of events eventually ended up in Florida, after a down payment was made to Finnish interests, and Stanley W. Sherman (of Cobra fame) was the party involved.  He ran it aground in St Petersburg because he failed to check the depth of the harbor.  Big lawsuit, and Finland did not want it. A movie company put it in dry dock to prepare the boat for filming and it ended up in Halifax.  Saratoga Maritime Museum, the Finish government, and the investors found a pier worked out the details and it now belongs to Saratoga, as a tour boat.

In summary, it was an awesome adventure, and they have re-assessed their view of the strength of the Russian Sub Navy at the end of the cold war.

Break

New business:

*COB Ted Taylor gave a report on the regional meeting attended by he and Robbie Robertson. Great time at the Farraget base in Idaho and it was a great time. Ted announced a district three and four ww2 sub vets will have a regional meeting in Spokane in 2006 and has many tours set up. Ted and *Robbie hope to see everyone at this event.

*Suggestion to look into the Pompanito revisit as an event, several were interested.

*Update on the San Francisco.

*Robbie reminded us about Memorial Day and he needs flag carriers and others to attend.

*Reminder of the 4th of July parade in Sedro Wooly no floats this year.

*Pat requested that we submit our newsletter for an award to National.

*Ric Hedman said he would resign his post as base commander because he will be heading back Saratoga and is turning over the helm to Dutch Krompholtz.

Binnacle:

The Daughter of Peter McCafferty was injured in an auto collision and is recovering.

*Bill Lee said we need someone to submit our website to the national contest.

*Pat Householder reported on the mid-term board committee meeting for the 2006 convention in Little Rock Arkansas on the Razorback.  Also the 2006 calendar is going to print. Also they discussed redistricting to help out the smaller basses.
Steve Shelton reported that we would not be involved with the rest stop fundraiser until the drawing for dates and spots by the DOT. We are on the list and hope to have our times the first of November.  So look forward to signing up for a few hours on a given weekend to hand out cookies and coffee at a rest stop.

Dutch took over and asked for a copy of the By-laws to be posted.

Rainier ballgame reminder, tailgate party, sign up next month.

Closing benediction by Don Mac Smith.

50/50 split

